 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1RNZRSA Affiliates Committee Held at ANZAC House on Tuesday 22 March 2011

There were 29 seated around the table of which 9 were EVSA pers: R Miller, R Newth, H Grey, M Dakin, T McLeod, D McIver, D Moloney, R Klitscher and yours truly, L Skinner.

After the welcome, apologies , confirmation of the previous minutes and matters arising, the National President's Statement was delivered , where he stressed that "Honesty and integrity" should be paramount for all RSA appointees.

The Pensions & Welfare section was delivered by Robin Klitscher, who explained what is happening as a result of the rewrite of the WPA 1954.   He explained that John Campbell has been appointed as a member of the Expert Panel, and that the Expert Panel is to be recognised in law.   It is felt imperative that a Returned serviceman should be part of the Expert Panel.   They are looking at a card for the over 80's which is equivalent to the Veterans Gold Card.   If all the suggestions are implemented , they will cost $100m a year.

The training of Welfare officers nation wide is being looked at and a team has been assembled and are looking at ways to standardise the level of welfare officers who are the advocates for those applying for pensions etc.   (They are looking at having NZQA acceptance for trained welfare officers0, although the parameters are still being resolved.   It is hoped to roll out the modules in Jun/Jul of this year, with training being completed at District level.   It was stressed that the advocates will be for veterans not VANZ.   Welfare officers to apply for reimbursement from RNZRSA.   It was also stressed that the manual  needs updating and that this is a work in progress.

There was an update from Rick Ottaway who advised that there is a steady decline in aging veterans and that Rest Home care is very short compared with previous stats.   To assist with some of the problems that are being encountered it is suggested that Service records are to be checked and signed off by the serviceman prior to discharge.

The President ran through the Commemorative Programme explaining the degree of planning, management and prioritising that is required for each programme item.   It was explained that NEC Commemorative Committee is chaired by Chris Mullane, The Medallic Committee by Ian Hunter, and Pat Duggan has been appointed as Chairman of a new committee being formed.

The Interdepartmental Committee have funding as the next resolution to be addressed.

The Medals/Medallic Issues were addressed by Ian Hunter who advised that the warrant has still not been signed off by the Queen.   The Governor General who must sign off the conditions will not react until the document from the Queen is signed off and delivered.

The RSA is going to come down on persons wearing purchased medals ie150yr Anniverary Medal.   Medals must have a Royal Warrant before they can be worn.

A review of service in SE Asia is currently before the Medallic Committee, who must consider : Protagonist; threat;Rules of Engagement; Defensive arrangements in place before they can process it.

Jack Hayes – NZ Medals Branch & Medal Mounting, reiterated Ian Hunters comments and advised that they are working on a Defence Standard for accredited medal mounters,which they are expecting within the next two weeks.   NZDF approved medal mounters will need to mount medals to the standard that is approved by NZDF.   They will be advised how the medals must be mounted.    Medals will be engraved before they are sent to individuals.

Poppy/Poppy Trusts  was discussed, each organisation is to set up a Poppy Trust with a minimum of 3 Trustees or a maximum of 5.    The use of the Poppy Trust funds is to be promulgated locally.   A model Poppy Charitable Trust Deed has been promulgated with Circular 4456 dated 15 March 2011.

Carrying the flag to new generations – update was not discussed , but we were advised that it is covered in full in the next "Review".

RNZA Affiliates – Inter Communications was headed by Mike Dakin (RNZA Assn)

Who suggested that affiliates be allowed access to agendas prior to meetings to allow affiliates to share in the decision making at District level

General Business covered the Speech competition, ANZAC of the year and ANZAC day lack of service pers through leave this year.   We were also advised that David Baguley has moved back from the Secretariat @ Parliament to Medals in Defence.
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Lindsay Skinner

